SIR Branch 116
First Quarter 2014

Form 27 Quarterly Report

We finished year 2013 with 251 active members.  We target for no more than 250 members because our parking is limited at the WC Elks Lodge.  Growth beyond that level will cause us to look for a new location to hold our lunch meetings.

We have successfully maintained our membership at around 250 for the past few years.  In the first quarter of 2014 we have not inducted any new members so our membership has dropped to 244.  This is unexpected and our BEC is aware of the drop.  We have a recruiting committee which is reaching out to find new members within the area.  They will report back to the BEC next month on new ways to locate potential new members.
Our attendance at the luncheon continues to be good.  We work hard to select speakers that will be both entertaining and educational, and it pays off with good attendance figures.

We plan to add two new activities this year which will include spouses.  In May we are planning a golf outing in Carmel and later in the summer we are organizing some walking tours of San Francisco.  The addition of these new activities should make our Branch even more attractive to new members.
Overall our Branch seems to be healthy but we are concerned about the drop in new member applications.  We plan to watch this closely and develop corrective action plans as needed.
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